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Prom the Director:- A Happy New Year to all, I hope there are not too many
digestive problems after the festive season 1l

LUNAR SECTION MSETING

Saturday March 18th. 1989 (Commence 1.30 pems)

Runciman Lecture Theatre Greenwich

The greater part,of this meeting will be deveted to Lunar FPhotography
although co-ordinators of our other sub~sectiong will be on hand to advise on
matters pertaining to their projects. We are very fortunate that Cmdr H.R.Hatfield
‘has kindly agreed to give a talk on his methods and techniques, we are all aware
of the superb quality of his photography. Martin Mobberley will have exhibits from
the photographic competition on display and will be talking to us about the entries.
Judging of the competition will take place at the meeting. I shall be talking about
how to bring camera and telescope. together and how bost to avoid problems associated
with tracking, stability and camera shake etc, You are invited to bring along
examples of your oyn slides and prints, if you have problems we shall do our best
to advise you how to cvercome them. Of course, I do hope that non photgraphers will
come along: in stretigth too, section meetings are always informal and friendly
gatherings. = s » ‘ = _
Photographic Competition, a reminder that you still have time to enter,
the closing date is 1989 March 11th, all entries. to be forwgrded to Martin Mobberley.
However, if you are unable to meet that date and wish to bring along your entry on
the day I'm sure that Martin will stretch a point providing he kncws beforehand.

” Important:- I had originally intended that admission to this meeting
would be by ticket, I find that this is no longer practical and tickets will not
be issued. Just come along. However, if you are coming by car I can arrange
parking for you in the eastern car park which is only a few steps from the lecture
hall. Here " you need to write to me giving me your vehicle registration No. together
with model and meke, I will then send you a covering letter which will see you past
the gate security. *

> *****#**#*******#******##t#*******#**********
Ocoultation Sub-Section:—~ we have a problem again,article posted by Alan Wells
well before Christmas has not reached me 30th December. I cannot hold back the
circular any longer, it is already lete, Tony Cook's Computing page was delayed
as well and only reached me yesterday. For occultation predictions for January
members of this sub-section should telephone Alan Wells on 021 779 5082 and ask
him to send -the necessary data directly to them.

*##***f********#**#****#*******##f************

We welcome a new member to the section, Gordon Denney of Wisbeoh, Cambs.
Gordon is a long standing member of the BAA, having first joined the association
in 1946, he has a 10" £6.3 Newtonian and is interested in lunar photography, he
will be taking part in section activities.

Very best wishes,
Peter Foley.
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TLP Sub-Section

P.W.Foley

During December I received reports from Gerald North, John Pedler,
Marie Cook, Mark Holmes, Pierrette Jean (Canada), I also managed a few observations
myself. The Postal Service in this area has not been up to normal standard during
the last few weeks and I suspect that there may be other obs. enroute.

I must compliment Mark Holmes, one of our more recent team
nembers, upon the standard of his reporting. He is forwarding brief observational
data with clear and precise sketches which I find very informative and most
valuable. He has been very active indeed during the last two months. My advice to
all new members is to be brief, a few notes on the salient features of region
under surveillance and please, no matter how crude, a rough sketch. Once you have
gained experience of your chosen areas any oddity will be very apparent. Although
you can expect most of your reports to be routine do not hesitate to telephone me
at any time should you suspect abnormality, it does not matter at all if your
suspicions later turn out to be unfounded, it is far better to seek advice from
others than to remain unsure.

On 1988 November 15th Mrs. Pierrette Jean, Outremont, Canada
encountered a most unusual luminescence in darkened zone just beyond the terminaspr,
details are:- &

1988 November 15th 1€.07 - 10.40 UT Seeing III. Transparency very good.

Mrs.Pierrette Jean, Outremont, Montreal, Canada.

TLP ,positive - Luminescent zone, conical shape, near terminator. 10.25 UT copper

coleour in that region, very dark line south of the come.”

" A very detailed sketch supplied which shows a large conlcal zone lying east of

illuminated regions in darkened zone(east of termihator). A position south and

east of Budoxus with dark line lying along southern flank of the.cone.""

PWF comment.. this conical luminescence bears no relationship with terrain in the
region that it covers.

I have received a letter from David Graham (Richmond, N.Yorks)

part of which will be of interest to members:-
""T thought you might be interested in a little snippet from the

October edition of 'Strolling Astronomer', the magazine of the A.L.P.0. of which
I am 2 member. Quoting from page 279:
'Lunar Trar.sient Phenomenon.. Dr.H.Varvogolis of the University of Thessalonika,
has recently forwarded a report of a bright flash in Palus fomni that was
photographed from Greece on 1985 May 23rd. A full report should appear in a -
forthcoming issue of ILcarus. He, and we, urge lunar observers to monitor this
region at every opportunity in order to detect and confirm any possible repetitions
of this event.""

Thenks to David for bringing this to our attention. Starlike
flashes are rare but when encountered most dramatic. I had spent many hundreds
of hours observing before meeting this form of phenomena myself, in the early 80's.
I feel that the incidence is so low that one will have to be very persistant indeed,
or very lucky, to witness such an event. In recent years two other members have
met this phenomenon, Martin Mobberley and Tony Cook.

Best wishes, Peter Foley.
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Telephone number for BOPHE IS s v e G o vk % b2 8] 2 1H0

Address for observational reports:— P.W.Foley, Tree Trunks, Nettlestead Green,
ifaidstone, Kent. ME18 5HJ.






